KEN CARYL RANCH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

August 8, 2018
The regular meeting of The Ken Caryl Ranch Townhouse Association Board of Directors was held at the Ken Caryl Ranch House.  The following directors were present or absent as noted:

Ken Whiteacre
-  Present


Sue Bryant

-  Present

Bob Campbell

-  Present


Kathy Dann

-  Present
Rick White

-  Present


Phillip Mills – Agent
-  Present
Call to Order – Ken Whiteacre called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.  A quorum was present.

Minutes – The minutes of the meeting held July 11, 2018 were approved as presented.  
Open Forum
· Brad of 11771 asked about the schedule for tree and branch cleanup from the recent storm.
Committee Reports
      Architectural, Building & Maintenance Committee
· HIRs were received from:
· 118623 to add a pergola to their patio.  The request was on the wrong form and did not include sufficient information.   The owner was asked to re-submit the request.
Landscape Committee
· The committee met with Environmental Tree Care this month

· The committee recommends holding off on action to the Cottonwood tree at 11646.

· The committee asked if the sprinklers are being turned down as the season runs out.
· Schultz will be asked to come to the October meeting to discuss the sprinkler controllers.
Communications Committee
· Sue is trying to locate some e-mail articles submitted by Board members for the newsletter.  She asked if they could be re-sent.  
Financial Reports – Phil Mills reviewed the reports for July 2018
· Ending balance of the Operating Account is $64,648.  Reserves - $612,912
· Disbursements during the month (not including the regular transfer to reserves) were $30,424.

· Delinquencies were down to $21,871.

· Prepaid maintenance fees were $26,114.
· Total expenses (7 months) were $38,917 under budget.  
Property Manager’s Report

· JTB Gutters is finishing Phase IV of the gutter project.  Rains and weather have held him up.
· Two companies have been solicited for gutter-cleaning quotes.  Both cite heavy schedules.

· Rose Paving completed some of the concrete pan and gutter work.   They were impacted by adverse weather.
· Several stickers were put on cars in the No Parking Fire Lane areas.   A few responded that they were only there for a few minutes, picking up passengers.
Unfinished Business
· The Board a suggested modification to the Parking Rules drafted by Ken and agreed to put the modified section out to the membership in the newsletter.
· The Board reviewed a 2019 proposed budget from Bob.  On motion by Kathy, seconded by Bob and duly passed, the proposed budget was approved with a $10 per month maintenance fee increase, and moving $3,000 from brick work to reserves.
· Ken requested additional bids on replacing the sprinkler control back boards and for replacing the wooden bridge near his unit.
New Business
· The date of the annual meeting is September 12, 2018 in the Bradford Room.
· Phil will invite Schultz to the October meeting for an explanation of the sprinkler controllers.

Executive Session – None was held.
Adjourn – There being no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 PM.  The next meeting will be 6:00 pm on Wednesday, September 12, 2018 at the Ken Caryl Ranch House.

Respectfully submitted by Phil Mills, Acting Secretary

